

Christine L. Owens

Executive Director

www.nelp.org

NELP National Office

75 Maiden Lane Suite 601 New York, NY 10038 212-285-3025

Washington DC Office

2040 S Street NW Lower Level Washington, DC 20009 202-640-6520

California Office

2030 Addison Street Suite 310 Berkeley, CA 94704 510-982-5945

Washington State Office

317 17th Avenue South Seattle, WA 98144 206-324-4000 January 27, 2017

Brian Schaffer Fitapelli & Schaffer 28 Liberty Street, 30th Floor New York, NY 10005

Re: Cy pres award in Leros Point to Point, Inc. settlement

Dear Brian,

Thank you for designating National Employment Law Project (NELP) for the *cy pres* award in the Leros Point to Point case. We have received the check for \$30,231.68.

As our programs and corresponding needs grow — particularly at this moment, when so much is on the line — *cy pres* awards are an increasingly important source of support. They enable NELP to maintain our work expanding protections against wage theft, building robust enforcement programs, and developing models to support independent contractors. And, they provide an added boost to our capacity to fight back against attempts to roll back basic rights or institute new rules making it harder for workers and their allies to challenge unlawful practices. We know we have some daunting battles ahead. We could not be more grateful for your generous support and your confidence in NELP to put these *cy pres* funds to good use. We could not do our work without the solidarity of friends like you, and we look forward to continuing the fight in partnership with you.

Warmly.

Christine L. Owens Executive Director

cc: Cathy Ruckelshaus